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07-11 October 2024 – Quezon City. PSA-Maguindanao Staff Attended the Writeshop on the 

Preparation of Information, Education, and Communication Materials (IEC) for Provincial 

Product Accounts (PPA) Dissemination Fora from 07 to 11 October 2024 at the 24TH Floor, 

Multifunction Halls 2A and 2B, PSA Headquarters, PSA Complex, East Avenue, Diliman, 

Quezon City. Philippines 

 

Subnational Economic Accounts Division (SEAD), in collaboration with the PSA Personnel of 

the Regional Statistical Services Offices (RSSO) and Provincial Statistical Offices (PSO) of all 

82 Provinces and 33 Highly Urbanized Cities, spearheaded the compilation of PPA to support 

its institutionalization by 2025. The PPA aims to provide timely and reliable data on the 

economic performance of provinces and HUCs in the country for a more evidence-based local 

level planning and policy interventions. 

 

Moreover, the activity became an avenue for PSA Personnel to discuss relevant concerns and 

challenges in the compilation of PPA, specifically on data support, data harmonization, and 

data privacy. 

 

 

 

  

  
The PSA Maguindanao Staff Attended the Writeshop on the 
Preparation of Information, Education, and Communication 

Materials for Provincial Product Accounts  

 

Photo opportunities with Undersecretary National Statistician and Civil Registrar General – Claire Dennis S. Mapa, PhD 

during the Writeshop Activity. 

 

NALDO G. PENDALIDAY, MPA 

Chief Statistical Specialist 
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